DEUTSCHERVEREIN

German Club

Founded in January, 1980, in Jasper
Indiana for the purpose of promoting
interest in the community of our
German heritage, history of the
community, Bavarian architecture, etc,
This is to be a purely social club,

This book will contain complete records
of the club including not only minutes
of the Director's Meetings and minutes
of the general meetings of the club,
but clippings from newspapers, etc.
telling of various social functions.



JASPER ACTION TEAM

710 Newton Street
Jasper, Indiana 47546
(812) 482-6866

January 28, 1980

MEMBERS

David Buehler, Chairman
Jack T. Brandt, Secretary

Doug A. Bawel,

Max L. Burke ACHTUNG DEUTSCHERVEREIN MEMBERS:

John S. Chappell

Francis R. Ebenkam e

Lo e I am very happy to report that our new club is off

Robert E. Gramelspacher  CO & gTeat start. For a group that is not fully organized
Mrs. Beverly Hottman ~~ the interest is almost unbelievable.
Thomas A. Hynes

Dennis F. Kelly Some general information:

Mrs. Cecile Kiamer

Stanley G. Krempp . o

Kenneth R, Lampert 1. We have 78 paid members.

Jack E. Newton 2. An official membership card (to be presented at
John T. Rumbacn the first meeting).

James P Scrnecer 3. A Band committee, Jim Holler, Gary Fields.

onald J. Sermershem e . .

Robert L Sienert 4. A mannechor, Ken Ziegler, Bill Balsbaugh, Don
Bernard J. Vogier Rasche, Leo Schmitt, Norb Kreilein

5. A program committee - Crystal Roediger

6. A membership committee - Dan Wehr, Gary Egler, Tom
Hynes, Fred Hollinden, Vic Ecert

7. A social committee - Dave Buehler, John Thyen,
Mike Hochgesang, Bernita Berger, Rita Webber, Hillary Hochgesang

_ 8. A historical committee - John Fierst, Julius Bittner,

Al Schuler, Cecile Klamer

9. A costume committee = Crystal Roediger, Linda Wehr,
Marilyn Thyen.

10. Two bank accounts - Membership and ‘Social.

11. A nominating committee with suggestions of officers
for our new club: President, Dan Wehr; Vice-Pres. Gary Egler;
Secretary, Jeanne Holler; Treasurer, Ron Kieffner.

12, Our first official meeting will be February 2lst
at 7:30 at the Schnitzelbank. A post card is enclosed for
your approval or disapproval of the officers.

Our plan is to install the officers, if approved, at
the ‘'Fastnacht®” on February 9th.

In closing, 1 ask you to put forth some real effort in
selling tickets or encouraging people to attend our first
FASTNACHT. See you there!

Yours for a German Jasper
and a good time,

DB: jh make things happen

NCTion TERLLS

Dave Buehler

i
A JASPER GHAMBER OF COMMERCE COMMITTEE
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DEUTSCHERVERETIN

German Club

February 19, 1980

The first meeting of the Board of Directors and
officers of the German Club met at the SCHNITZELBANK to make
plans for the first official meeting of the club which will be
held Thursday, February 21, 1980.

The Treasurer reported $1,896.50 in the Social Account.
These were funds arising out of the "Faschnacht" Party which was
held at the Holiday Inn February 9, 1980. A donation of $1,400
was approved by the Board to be given to the Strassenfest committee
to assist them in their planning for the 1980 program. This will
leave a balance of $496,50 in the Social Account.

There is a balance of $610.00 in the Membership account.

It was recommended that the Secretary, Jeanne Holler,
write thank you notes to the young people's German Band for their
participation the night of Faschnacht.

Arrangements were confirmed with Larry Hanselman for
the use of a room and refreshments that were to be provided for
those attending the February 2lst meeting. He agreed to provide
these at as reasonable cost as possible and each member will be
responsible for his own expenditure,

The President, Dan Wehr, listed the following items
for the agenda of the business meeting:

1, Review the masons for forming the club.

2. Call for financial report from Treasurer.

3. Call for a membership report.

4, Bring up the subject of possible dancing lessons
and if 1 the membership is really interested.

5. GCall for committee reports.

6. Ask for any in-put from members for future

programs. 7. The next meeting is schedule for Thursday,
March 20th, place yet to be announced. Cards will be mailed to the
membership reminding them of the meeting.



David Buehler, Chairman
Jack T. Brandt, Secretary
Doug A. Bawel,

Max L. Burke

John S. Chappell

Francis R. Ebenkamp
Leon J. Fleck

Robert E. Gramelspacher
Mrs. Beverly Hoffman
Thomas A. Hynes
Dennis F, Kelly

Mrs. Cecile Klamer
Stanley G. Krempp
Kenneth R. Lampert
Jack E. Newton

John T. Rumbach

James R. Schneider
Ronald J. Sermersheim
Robert L. Siebert
Bernard J. Vogler

JASPER ACTION TEAM

710 Newton Street
Jasper, Indiana 47546
(812) 482-6866

February 22, 1980

The following letter was sent to each member of
the Schnitzelbank German Band:

On behalf of the entire DEUTSCHERVEREIN, I wish to

thank you for your participation in the Schnitzelbank

German Band which played for our "Fastmacht" party.
As you well know from being there, the party was a
tremendous success, and your group most certainly
helped make it that way.

We plan to meke the party an annual event, and will

~always welcome your music if you wish to play.

Again, our sincere thanks for your great music and
the enthusiasm which it created,

Sincerely,

Dan Wehr, President

DW:jh

A JASPER CHAMBER OF COMMERCE COMMITTEE



ACHTUNG DEUTSCHERVEREIN MEMBER!

"Eastnacht" was a tremendous success. The club
45 044 to a great stant! We have 258 membets .

The §inst official meeting will be Februarny 21s%,
7:30 P.M., at the Schnitzelbank.

Refneshments and a "Schnitz" speciality dish
(not a full meal) will be served at member's choice
and expense.

Join us for an evening of singing and fun.....

Auf (Wiedensehen,
Dan Wehr, Presddent



DEUTSCHERVERETILIN

German Club
February 21, 1980

The first official meeting of the newly formed German Club
was called to order by the President, Dan Wehr. The group met at
the Schnitzelbank with a large crowd on hand.

Larry Hanselman announced the German menu for the evening
and those present could partake of the refreshments as they chose
to do so.

The President then proceeded with a brief history of the
club as there were many members present who were not at the orig-
inal organizational meeting. The club was a brainchild of the
Jasper Action Team which is part of the Chamber of Commerce. This
group felt that a club such as this could promote Jasper by enlight-
ening the community of their German heritage, creating more interest
in German architecture for our places of business and supporting
the Strassenfest committee. These items would be the basgis for the
programs which would be presented at the monthly meetings. However,
it was stressed that the club would remain mainly a social club.

Dan Wehr announced that the 'Fastnacht' was a great success
and would become a traditional event. He stated that there were
approximately 70 people at the founding meeting and the committee
was overwhelmed with the attendance of 400 at the "'Fastnacht',

Wehr then announced the officers and Directors as follows:

President Dan Wehr
Vice-President Gary Eglar
Secretary Jeanne Holler
Treasurer Kon Kieffner
Directors - Larry Hanselman

Harvey Burger
Dave Buehler

The officers and directors plan to draw up a set of By-Laws in the
near future and make necessary arrangements to get the club oper-
ating in a business~like manmer, incorporating if necessary.

The President praised the club members on their interest which
has been evidenced by the immediate organization of the German Band
which has now played for two functions; a Manmerchor is being formed
and will be directed by Ken Ziegler. He thanked all those who
worked to make the first ""Fastnacht a success with a special thanks
to the Holiday Inn, the Schnitzelbank Band and our own Germen Band,

Ron Kieffner, Treasurer, then gave the following report:



401 tickets were sold for Fastnacht for a total of $ 3,006,50

Profit on Liquor Sales 1,275,00
Expenses (Miller Band from Indianapolis) "488.00
Holiday Imm 1,769,50

$ 7,024.00
Contribution to Strassenfest Committee 1,400,00
Balance on Hand in Social Account § 624,00

Membership Dues Received (290) $ 696,00
Expenses: Postage, secretarial supplies, etc. 36,00
Balance on hand in Membership account $ 660,00

The membership approved the 3rd Thursday of each month as
meeting night. The next meeting will be March 20 with the location
to be announced at a later date. DMembership will be notified by
mail,

The membership voiced their ideas of future programs which
included polka and folk dance lessons, slide shows on Germany, etc.
Wehr announced that he could secure a representative from Lufthansa
Air Lines who would be able to present a program at some future date.

Jeanne Holler anmnounced that Cecile Klamer would be pleased
to present a program on the history of the Gramelspacher-Gutzweiler
Home at the March 20th meeting.

Dan Wehr announced to the club that plans should be made
outlining specific social functions such as "Fastnacht', a May Day
Party, Octoberfest, and possibly a Kris Kringle Party. Assistance
would also be given at the time of Strassenfest.

It was suggested that we consider chartering busses to visit
other German Club functions such as a trip to Terre Haute, Louisville,
Evansville, etc.

Following the business meeting, the remainder of the evening
was turned over to the German Band which presented an enjoyable
program,

Larry Hanselman then served a most delicious German lunch (?)
which turned out to be the real highlight of the evening. Our
sincere thanks to the Schnitzelbank!

Respectfully submitted,

It hY

o

anne Holler, Secretary
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DEUTSCHERVERETIN

German Club

March 10, 1980

A meeting of the Board of Directors of the Jasper
German Club was held at 7:30 P.M. at Snapp Giesler's.

Those in attendance were Dan Wehr, Ron Kieffner, Gary
Zgler, Jeanne Holler, and Dave Buehler, Jack Brandt of the
Chamber of Commerce was also present,

The following plans were made for the coming months:

March Meeting; Heritage Imn, March 2lst. The program will
be conducted by Bonnie Richart who will instruct the group in
Polka Dancing.

The formerly scheduled program of Cecile Klamer has been
postponed to a later date, Jeanne Holler indicated she would con~
tact Cecile about the change of plans.

April Meeting: Danny Wehr agreed to check with a represen-
tative from Lufthansa Airlines who had indicated he would be willing
to present an evening of slides and promotion materials, Gary Egler
said he would check with the Legion and K of C for meeting location,

It was suggested that we have no function in May, but in-
stead of a meeting, charter a bus for a trip to Terre Haute's
Strassenfest May 3.

President, Dan Vehr, announced the following committee
chairmen and members:

BAND = Jim Holler &nd Gary Fields, Co-Chairmen
MANNERCHOR ~ Een Ziegler and Leo Schmitt, Co-Chairmen

SOCLAL & PROGRAM ~ Mike Hochgesang and Ken Heim =~ Cp~Chairmen
Committee Members: Josie Siebert, Crystal Roeder, Dave Buehler, John
Thyen, Bernita Berger, Rita Webber, Hilary Hochgesang

HISTORICAL - Al Schuler, Chairman, Committee: John Fierst,
Julius Bitner, Note: Since the writing of these notes, Mrs, Lillian
Doare has agreed to serve as Chairmam with Al Schuler on committee,

COSTUME - Linda Wehr and Marilyn Thyen, Co~Chairpersons assisted
by Crystal Roediger.

Lee Phifer of the Terre Haute German Club will be sending
our club a copy of their By-Laws. It was felt that our club should
have some sort of formal organization, It was felt we should also
consider incorporating as a non-profit organization,



Jeanne Holler recommended that the couple coming to Jasper
from Loveland, Colorado to spend a year in German Studies be given
an honorary membership in our club fowrthe year they are in Jasper,

The directors discussed a possible project for the Strassen-
fest. It would unanimously agreed that we would not have a 'stand®
as too many members would be working with other organizations which
had already committed themselves. The Band will probably partici-
pate in the parade as it was suggested they ride on a flat bed
truck for that occasion. The Hannerchor will probably be assisting
in the opening ceremonies..

Dan Wehr said an Crder Form for Men's Costumes would be
prepared and included in the next mailing announcing the March
Meeting.,

There was no further business to come before the meeting.

.
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Dan Wehr, President
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Ziﬁanne tloiler, Secretary
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DEUTSCHERVERETILN

German Club

March 21, 1980

The second meeting of the newly formed Deutscherverein
was held at the Heritage Inn,

The meeting was called to order by the Vice~President
Gary Egler in the absence of the President.

The minutes of the previous meeting were read and approved.

Ron Kieffner gave the treasurer's report, indicating that
additional membership dues in the amount of $92.00 had been collkcted
making a total of $§738,00 in the membership account and a balance
of $496,00 in the social account,

Gary Egler announced that the next meeting would be held
April 17, 1980 at the American Legion Club. A representative from
Lufthansa Airlines would present the program showing slides and
telling of various tourist attractions in Germany.

It was also announced that we were in the process of secur-
ing a sister city in Germany.

Egler announced that if there was sufficient interest, a bus
would be chartered for May 3, 1980 to visit the Terre Haute Strassen-
fest. The membership will be contacted by mail prior to our next
meeting in order that arrangements can be completed early for this
event,

He also announced that it was the decision of the Board to
not participate in any money-making project for our own Strassenfest
as too many of our members were already committed to other organi-
zations. Our support will be given in the form of ' participation
by our own German Band and Mannerchor,

Don Rasche anmounced that the Mannerchor would be fully
organized following the busy Easter Season.

Ron Kieffner then introduced Doug Morton and Sue Hopster
who would give our Polka lessons. These two are instructors at
VU in various areas of dance. We were pleased to have these two
volunteer on short notice to replace our previous instructor,
Mrs., Richart, who had broken her leg in a skiing accident..

The Heritage Inn provided a delicious German Snack and a
great evening was had by all.

Respectfully submitted,

Hlolllen

eanne Holler, Secretary




, Apnil 11, 1980
i
LTEBEP. DEUTSCHERVERETN MITGLTEOER:

Our next meeting will be Thuwrsday, Apnil 17%h, 7:30 PM,

in the JASPER LEGION BASEMENT .
e Mn. Haowy Huff grom LUFTHANSA

¢ program
GERMAN AIRLINES who will show §ikms prepared by the Wesl
German Tournist O0ffdce.

THE DEUTSCHERVEREIN MAMMERCHOR will ententain and
Zhere witl be a program of German musdc and maybe a
Little polLke dancing the nemainder of the evening.

Cash ban and a German snack will be available.

o Aug Wiedenseihn,
e Dan Wehn, Presddent
JASPER DEUTSCHERVEREIN



DEUTSCHERVERETILIN

German Club

April 17, 1980

The meeting was held in the basement of the Jasper Ameri-
can Legion.

The meeting was called to order by the President, Dan Wehr.
The minutes of the previous meeting were read and approved.

Dan anmnounced that the club would have a float in the
Strassenfest Parade, that our German Band and Mannerchor would be
participating in the activities, but there would be no fund-raising
project. Mike Hochgesang is chairman of the float committee.
Suggestions as to the design of the float will be welcome and anyone
having any ideas on this is welcome to submit them to the committee.

The President also announced that anyone wishing to go to
the Terre Haute Strassenfest May 1, 2 and 3 should form car pools
as the expense of taking a chartered bus was just too great. The
cost would be at least §20.00 per person,

announced
Dan also/the club was looking into the possibility of securing

German~-type vests with a DEUTSCHERVEREIN insignia which could be worn
during Strassenfest to show membership in the club and also act as a
sort of costume, These would be very inexpensive. He said orders
were coming in pretty good for the Lederhosen, and there would pro-
bably be a price increase in the mnear future.

Rita Eglar ammounced that we have a total membership of
372, This large total is overwhelming when we consider the fact that
there was no membership drive., Many new members were added at this
meeting,

Since the next meeting night falls on May 15, the night be-
fore graduation, it was felt the membership should be asked if it
would be necessary to change this meeting to another time. By a
show of hands, it was indicated that almost everyone would be able
to attend on the 15th, so that date will stand.

A representative from Lufthansa Airlines showed some very
interesting slides and talked of air tours to Germany. A lot of
enthusiasm was created, and he supplied answers to the many questions
from the crowd. :

Following the films, the Mannerchor led us in the singing of
a couple German %olk songs. We hope to learn a new one each meeting.

Polka music was provided adding atmosphere to the German
Snack which was served by the Legion. What would we do without sauerkraut

A at evening was had by all.
sre & d Respectfully submitted,

xlléanne Holler, Secretary
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DEUTSCHERVEREXIN

Board of Directors Meeting

May 15, 19%0

& Board of Lirectors Meeting was held prior to the regular meeting on
the above date,

Those vresent were: Dan Vehr, Gary ¥sler, Jeanne Holler, Ron Kieffner,
and Harvey Furger.

There was & brief discussion regarding the feasibility of having a
regular meeting of the club every other month instead of monthly, It was
decided this would be presented to the memberczhip for their consideration.

Dan Wehr suggested that we have a fz11 fes*ival party, & dinner and
dance tvpe celebration, to te held at the Holiday Inn, The members present
were in accord with this sugrestion, A tentative date of October I was
set and the officers and hoard members apreed to act as the plan ning
committee for this party,

Yiehr stated that attorney John Chabkrél was preparing the necessary
pepers “or “iling vith the “tate to make this a non~-profit organization and

corporation. Tris =ill ~ive us a break on rostaze; etc.

It was felt that -~~a needed a "logo" or "insisnia’ Partley +1i1l hte
requested to de this if it caen he done for a nominal fe .

Wehr announced that ¥en 7iecgler had resign=d as Mamrerchoir Director.
Ton Pasche will be contacted as a possible replacerent.

Pesearch is still being done for a sister eity.
The German Clut Ir mvansville and Louisville =ill be contacted at 2
later date For program sugrestions

The float committee will ™2 ~orking soon and announcement will be mzde
at the general meeting requesting assistance in design and/or lator.

There was no further rusiness to come hefore the Board and the mesting
wag declared adjourned.

ATTEST s

}&f_ ({L/ I «fi{‘vxi (J\ L..
~Jsanne Hollet, Tooretary

Lo




L1EB DEUTSCHERVEREIN MITGLIEDER:

Our next meeting will be Thwwsday, June 192h,
7:30 P.M., in the fowenr Level 0f the Heritage inn.
fle have a great phogham Zined wplTT Just 4n
time fon the StrassenFest, Mary Jo Meusern will be
teaching us how o speak German. On the progham
. with hon will be Sabine Jondan, who has moved Zo
Jasper from Cokoraco gor one year £o do work on
the Genman heritage of Dubois County. :
Aften the procham, we will talk "Deutsch" and
dance. Refreshmenis will be available.
Should be "spass® HipiIIIIIIIILLILL!
Auf Wiedenseihn,
Dan WWehn, President
JASPER DEUTSCHERVEREIN




May 15, 1980

The regular nonthly meeting was called to order by the President,
Lan Wehr,

The meetins wzs héld in the lower level of the Heritage Inn.

The minutes of the previcus meeting were read and aprroved.

<

4 report wiven by the Treasurer, Zon Kieffner revealed that as of
hie dzhe there was £495,00 in the Social Account and %709.00 in the menber-
hin accounte

ch

[¢]

Membership chairman, Rita Egler, reported that the membership continued
to grow even though no formel drive was held,

Dan ™ ehr ar“hin:ei that L couples went to Terre Haute to their Strassen-
fest snd irdicated that their hospitality was terrific., He also announced that
there would he a ral’ Festival Tarbtv with a tentative date of Octorer l,

Mr, and e, Charlss Lulemever introduced Mr, and Mrs,
who are visitine here from Germany. Jeznne Holler introduced L couples who
were visitors from out of tovn., L1l these peovle agresd that Jasper was
a friendly town.

We were entertained by our own German Fand which is growing in size
with each rehearsal, The offlcers and members apnrecisaie th time end effort
of all these fine musicians.

The remzinder of the evening was spent dancing, with polke lessons
veing presented by Coug Morton and his wife. few more lessons and we ray
te ready for that Fall Festival, who knows?

Even though the attendance was fewer than usual due to the “zct that

*

commencement wasg the following night, those present had their usual zood time,

.

enjoying the fellowship, dancing, music and fine refreshments of the Heritage
Inn,

s

Pespectfully subnmitted,

I (L

\

VM_ A e
- deznne H077°r9 ecret(rf

[

Omitted: Help requested Tor huilding of f{loat,
Membership voted to continue with monthlyv meetings at this time.



